
 
 

 
 
 
Essential Worker Pay Negotiations – December 2, 2021 
 
 
IOUE Members, 
 
The federal stimulus, American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), federal and state guidelines have been 
released regarding essential worker premium pay. To date, no essential worker pay recognition 
has been distributed to any of the state bargaining units. Your Union has reached out to CalHR to 
evoke Article 24.1, Federal funding for essential worker premium pay. Our first meeting will be 
held on December 8, 2021.  
 
Your Union is committed to fighting for essential pay for all our members. We will be 
communicating to the State the importance of recognizing our members heroic contributions of 
putting their physical well-being at risk to meet the daily needs of the State by providing critical 
services to the State of California. 
 
Please continue to check the website for updates. 
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Brandy Johnson    Travis Tweedy  Deric Barnes 
District Representative, Local 39   Director, Local 3  Director, Local 501 
State of CA Unit 12 & Unit 13 Coordinator 
 


